
Tuesday, Mar 12, 2013 
Harrington Hospital 

Attendees: 
 
Southbridge Fire:   Roland LaRochelle  Charlton BOH:  James Philbrook 
Charlton Resident :          (Ret) Ralph Harris                     Charlton EMD  Lt. Carl Ekman   
Oxford Fire:     Chief Sheri Bemis              Charlton Fire:  Terri Gough 
Sturbridge ACO:   Ron Komar    Southbridge ACO: Kathy Shields 
MEMA Reg II:    Jeffrey Zukowski               Sturbridge Fire:  Capt. John Marinelli 
State Police:    Thomas Zona      Chief Leonard Senecal 
Radius Health:            Karen Koprowski    CMEMSC:  Diane Barletta 
                                         Andre Doko    Harrington:  Matthew Donohue   
Charlton Resident:   Darlene Emco-Rollins                                                      Carlton Rondeau                                      
Sturbridge Police             Sgt. Kevin Mercier            Don Rivers 
Ham Radio Operator:   Alan Jeskey                 Dudley FD:  Paul Konieczny         
     

Excused:   
 
Meeting called to order:  08:30 
 
Introductions/Fire Exits:  
 
Treasurer: CERT $6083.36 
  2011 HMEP $2724.00 
  Website $1591.21 
  Scholarship $1401.00 
  Training $1.00 
 
Feb 12, 2013 Minutes:  Approved 
 
Old Business: 
 
Scholarship Update:  Kathy Charette will no longer be on the committee, 
also we have received several donations, (United Lens $250, Sbge 
Savings Bank $250, Daniel T. Morrill $75, Cormier Jeweler’s $100, Sbge 
Rehab $200).  We have sent thank you notes for all of these donations. We 
mailed 384 requests; we have received 4 mailings back.   
 
 
 
 
CERT Team updates: We have 27 currently taking the class, the towns will 
contact the members who registered but did not show up.  They can still 



take the class. They have only missed one class.  We have used the CERT 
grant to purchase our own Alpha Card system, when it comes in we will 
have to decide what we want on the cards.  They also need to have an 
expiration date on them.  It was suggested because we have to do CORI’s 
on current members every two years, we should set that as the renewal 
date.  Also all inventory has been completed at the armory, also Terri has 
received the numbers that Oxford and Charlton prior CERT’s need to 
complete their bags.  Also we have to replace the equipment we borrowed 
from Charlton’s master kits.  Terri will get each town the items and quantity 
of equipment that is needed. 
It was suggested that we have our CERT members participate in the 
Oxford parade.   
 
EMPG: We have paid our annual PO Box fee $54; also we have run our 
Legal advertisement $90.  We have also ordered replacement envelopes 
that we used for our mailing. We also purchased equipment needed for the 
projector and office supplies. Kathy Shields has suggested buying dog 
leashes imprinted with Tri-EPIC for public handouts.  She will get us the 
costs to purchase.  Terri will restock all of our supplies; we have multiple 
events coming up in the other communities so we will use the supplies up.   
 
Sheriff Reverse 911: FYI to all this system is no longer in service. 
 
New Business:  
 
Central Mass Regional Planning Commission:   
 
Motion to adjourn by Carlton and seconded. 
Meeting adjourned at 09:36 
Next Meeting, Tuesday, April 9, 2013  
Harrington Hospital 
Southbridge, MA     
 
 
 


